
LAMBERHURST GOLF CLUB—10th JULY 2025 

The Society fielded 72 members to compete for The Wilderness Salvers in a 4BBB competition held at 

Lamberhurst Golf Club under excellent weather conditions. The favourable climate contributed positively 

to the overall performance of the participants. 

The event was keenly contested, 

with the top four positions deter-

mined by countback.  

Vice Captain Gary Snell and Chris 

Thomas (St Augustine GC) 

emerged as winners, scoring 44 

points with 23 on the back nine.  

Runners-up were Fred Still (EWGC) 

and Mike Muro (Mid Kent), who 

also scored 44 points, securing 21 

points on the back nine. 

Winners: VC Gary Snell & Chris Thoms (St Augustines) 

Runners up: Fred Still (EWGC) & Mike Muro (Mid Kent) 

Third and fourth places were separated by 

the score on the final six holes, with Jeff 

Barnes (EWGC) and Bob Harris (Dartford) 

taking third place by a margin of one point, 

finishing with 44 points—21 on the back 

nine and 16 on the last six holes.  

Alan Cooper and Past President Harry Wan-

less (Bexleyheath) narrowly missed out, re-

cording 44 points—21 on the back nine and 

15 on the back six. 

Prior to the two-course meal, the Captain of Lamberhurst GC, Shaun Challis, extended a warm welcome to all 

guests, expressing his hope that everyone had enjoyed their day, which is consistently the case at Lamberhurst.  

Despite the ongoing hot weather, the course was maintained in good condition with challenging greens. The 

bar and catering staff provided service of the high standard expected by all attendees. 


